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Some of us are still waiting for Spring to appear…
we may just skip Spring this year and move right into 
Summer.
   
UPCOMING CLUB OFFICER TRAINING
Upcoming Dates:  July 16 or August 17

REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED…two different dates 
left (June 11 has past)…same class material…you need 
to only attend one of the sessions. Attendance is 
strongly recommended in only ONE of these sessions 
to quality for MD19 Recognition of Excellence Awards 
for: Club President, Club Secretary, Club Membership 
or Club Treasurer. The information provided in these 
three learning sessions is the same. Each session will 
be from 9:00 am to 12:30 pm. These learning will not 
be recorded, so I highly recommend clearing your 
calendars so you can attend ONE of the learning 
sessions offered. I strongly encourage your club 
officers and anyone interested in a club officer position 
to get registered TODAY. To have a successful club, it 
takes a team to provide leadership resources within 
your club. 

Transition.  Now is the time to begin the transition of 
knowledge between the 2021-2022 leaders and the 
2022-2023 leaders. Start including your new officers 
in your club related emails and other sources of 
communication. Have the new officers attend meetings, 
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MD19 Convo2022 
https://lionsmd19.org/downloads/convo2022/registration-
form.pdf

LCI CONVO 2022 
https://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/#_
ga=2.186449833.1494930666.1653433044-
857492251.1653433044

Bellingham Central 100th Charter Gala and ALSO July Golf 
https://www.bellinghamcentrallions.org/
Spanapark Golf registration https://spanaparklions.com/
golfreg2022/  

Wondering about the future? Look here 
https://lionsmd19.org/calendar.php

Wondering about everything? Some answers here  
https://lionsmd19.org/index.php

USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum 
https://members.lionsforum.org/

Having a challenge with MyLION/MyLCI? Spend some 
time at this website 
https://mylion.zendesk.com/hc/en-us

Serving Lions Clubs in British Columbia, North Idaho and Washington Since 1922

Continued on Page 11

Updated Address for the MD19 Office! 

Two years ago, we and the surrounding area were annexed by 
the City of Bellingham. This annexation process gave the Bell-
ingham Fire Department authority to change our street address, 
so that 911 and other emergency services would have a more 
logical address as a continuation of Bennett Drive, rather than an 
offshoot of Maplewood Avenue, which is two signal lights away 
right next to the onramp to I-5.  

the official address of our Multiple District 19 Office is: 

4141 Bennett Drive 
Bellingham, WA 98226 

http://www.lionsmd19.org
mailto:?subject=
mailto:jd%40nellorlaw.com?subject=
https://lionsmd19.org/downloads/convo2022/registration-form.pdf
https://lionsmd19.org/downloads/convo2022/registration-form.pdf
https://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/#_ga=2.186449833.1494930666.1653433044-857492251.1653433044
https://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/#_ga=2.186449833.1494930666.1653433044-857492251.1653433044
https://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/#_ga=2.186449833.1494930666.1653433044-857492251.1653433044
https://www.bellinghamcentrallions.org/ Spanapark Golf registration https://spanaparklions.com/golfreg2022/
https://www.bellinghamcentrallions.org/ Spanapark Golf registration https://spanaparklions.com/golfreg2022/
https://www.bellinghamcentrallions.org/ Spanapark Golf registration https://spanaparklions.com/golfreg2022/
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https://mylion.zendesk.com/hc/en-us
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John Moralek
Resilience in the Face of Change
Musings of the Council Chair ~

Well, the year for me as your 
Council Chairperson is just about 
over. It has been a very interest-
ing and frustrating year with the 
Covid pandemic and govern-
ments changing regulations al-
most daily.

With the vote for changing our Multiple District from 
nine districts to five on June 4,  I hope that all realize 
the importance of moving forward.

My year was frustrating because only four of the dis-
tricts were able to host in person conventions.

The conventions were all well run and a pleasure to at-
tend. Being able to meet with all the hard-working lions 
in those districts made the travel well worth the time.

I would like to particularly thank our office staff, Peter 
and Michele, for their fine work in keeping the Multi-
ple District on track. I would also like to thank PCC John 
Kirry and the entire Strategic Planning Committee for 
their dedication to making this redistricting plan come 
to fulfillment. And Lastly, I would like to thank my Dis-
trict Governor team and the entire council along with 
the committee chairpersons and their teams for making 
my job easier.

As we move forward, I would like to congratulate our 
incoming Council Chairperson, Lyndon Harriman, and 
offer him my full support.

MD19 Council Chairperson Incoming DG John Budzak, Jr.

By 19-C Incoming DG John 
Budzak, Jr.

When I first became a Lion, I was 
inspired by the work the Lions did 
in Vision. I was fortunate enough 
to pick up and deliver corneas for 
transplant. At a low point in my 
Lions journey, a man came up to 
me at a fund-raising project of 
my local club. He handed me a 
one-hundred-dollar bill. I started to make change and 
he told me no, he wanted to make a small donation 
because the Lions Club gave him the gift of sight. We 
talked for a while, and I asked when he had the sur-
gery? It turns out that I had taken the cornea that had 
been used in his surgery to the hospital. This recharged 
my batteries and let me know that one person can 
make a large difference in the world. 

Later, I was blessed with working with the Special 
Olympics and the Opening Eyes program. Every year 
we would screen hundreds of athletes and provide 
glasses, goggles, or sunglasses to meet the athletes 
needs. Recently, I took over collecting used eyeglasses 
to deliver to the Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center from 
my dad. Between my wife Tracie and I we recycle over 
one thousand pair a year to the center.

One thing I am passionate about is working with the 
entire community to make it a better place to live. In 
that spirit it is my belief that all the service clubs in an 
area should work together and in support of what each 
group does. When we accomplish this, we better serve 
our community.  Therefore, my theme is “We Serve 
Better Together”.
  
I look forward to serving all of the clubs in my district, 
concentration on retention of our members, work-
ing on membership ideas like specialty clubs to bring 
in different types of clubs,. As well as, reaching out to 
community members by inviting them to assist us in 
our projects. Continued support of our district projects 
including the Mary Bridge Childhood Cancer Program, 
the Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center, and LCIF.  

John Budzak Jr is a second-generation Lions Club 
member having joined in October 1980 when his Dad 
John Sr invited him to become a member of the Puyal-
lup Lions Club. John Jr had grown up around the Lions 
and was brought up to give back to the community. 

Continued on Page 4

Official Call for Convention
We hereby issue the OFFICIAL CALL for the MD19 AN-
NUAL CONVENTION to be held in Penticton B.C., Octo-
ber 13 – 15, 2022.
	 /s/Lyndon Harriman, Council Chairperson, & 
John Moralek, Immediate Past Council Chairperson, 
Multiple District 19, Lions Clubs International

NOTE: Details about this election can be found here  
convention-instructions.pdf (lionsmd19.org)

http://lionsmd19.org
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YYoouurr  110011sstt
 

MD19 LIONS ANNUAL CONVENTION 
iiss  oonnllyy  aabboouutt  110011  ddaayyss  aawwaayy  

  

 

oonn  OOCCTTOOBBEERR  1133  --  1155,,  22002222 

aatt  tthhee  LLAAKKEESSIIDDEE  RREESSOORRTT&&  CCOONNFFEERREENNCCEE  CCEENNTTRREE  

PPEENNTTIICCTTOONN,,  BBCC,,  CCAANNAADDAA  
 

Come join us for fellowship, learning and fun and 
““cceelleebbrraattee””  ggeettttiinngg  ttooggeetthheerr  aaggaaiinn..  

  
EEvveerryytthhiinngg  yyoouu  nneeeedd  ttoo  kknnooww  iiss  aavvaaiillaabbllee  oonn  tthhee  MMDD1199  wweebbssiittee  
hhoommeeppaaggee ( https://lionsmd19.org/ ) iinncclluuddiinngg  aa  lliinnkk  ttoo  tthhee  oonn--lliinnee  

rreeggiissttrraattiioonn  ppaacckkaaggee  ((wwiitthh  iinnffoorrmmaattiioonn  aabboouutt  hhootteell  aaccccoommmmooddaattiioonnss))  
aanndd  aa  ffoorrmm  ttoo  iinnddiiccaattee  iinntteerreesstt  iinn  ooppttiioonnaall  eevveennttss,,  aanndd  aallssoo  aa  lliinnkk  ttoo  tthhee  

oonnlliinnee  rreeggiissttrraattiioonn  ffoorrmm  ((wwhheerree  yyoouu  ccaann  sseelleecctt  mmeeaall  cchhooiicceess))..  
  

IIff  yyoouu  ssttiillll  hhaavvee  qquueessttiioonnss,,  pplleeaassee  eemmaaiill  BBoobb  EElllliiootttt,,  CCoonnvveennttiioonn  CChhaaiirr    
aatt  md19annual@gmail.com. 

  
 

http://lionsmd19.org
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KOTB Vision
The MD19 Lions Knights of the Blind Committee was recognized and endorsed by the MD19 Council of Governors 
in October 2020. Earlier this year the committee decided to clarify their vision:  “Continuing Helen Keller’s Chal-
lenge – Lions Empowering Blind Abilities through Access, Inclusiveness and Technology!” 

Much of this is being done by outreach through District Conferences, Zone and Club meetings. We need to insure 
that all our members have Access 

•	 whether it is describing the words and details in a PowerPoint presentation instead of assuming everyone 
can read them, or 

•	 knowing that the Lions Magazine is and has been available in audio format by Lions reading and recording 
these for the last 20 years. 

We encourage Inclusiveness by sharing information on common courtesies 
•	 like paying attention to people who are blind as you would any other individual, instead of averting your 

attention to make you more comfortable.  
•	 Saying your name when you enter the room, just as many of us have learned to do at ZOOM meetings, so 

people know who is talking. 

Being aware of and implementing Technology that 
•	 allows clubs to accept online payments for dues and make membership documents accessible so a Lion 

who is blind can be responsible for themselves.  
•	 Other Technology not only makes smart phones, computer screens, and movies accessible, but the many 

free apps, including Be My Eyes that connects people who are blind or have low vision with a global com-
munity of volunteers and company representatives who are ready to lend their eyesight for everyday tasks. 

Of all people, we Lions, Knights of the Blind, should be aware of what we can do to empower and acknowledge 
Blind Abilities.  

Today, the image of the modern straight white cane is displayed on the LCI website as an empowering symbol of 
Independence, Mobility and Safety, not as a tool to garner pity and contributions for those who are blind, or for 
other noble but unrelated Lions Services. 

For more information including an informative video or KOTB Jeopardy or a presentation from a committee mem-
ber, contact Chairperson, Andy Arvidson at arvidsonandy@gmail.com, (425) 218-0190.  				  
						              

“Friends of the Garden” donations are always welcome from individuals or Lions Clubs. The Garden at 
MD19 office can’t exist without contributions. Encourage your Club to budget annual support ($1.00 per 
member would be spectacular!)

For more information, contact the MD19 office at 360-733-4911

He is married to his lovely bride Tracie, a Lions Member, for coming up on 38 years. They adopted three children, 
Melissa, Jessica (Henry) and Matt. John Jr and Tracie are blessed with two lovely granddaughters, Willow and Addi-
son. John Jr retired in June of 2012 after 31 years working for the Federal Aviation Administration. During that time, 
he was an Air Traffic Controller, Instructor, Quality Assurance Specialist, Implementation Specialist and, for the last 
ten years, a supervisor. He spent his entire career working at Seattle Center located in Auburn.

Trusting What You Have - continued from page 2

mailto:arvidsonandy%40gmail.com?subject=
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Yelm Lions Club and LERC
Yelm Lions Club paid a visit to LERC (Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center) and brought in 220 pairs of eyeglasses to be 
processed. Vice President of Operations, Lion Ike Ikari greeted the group and a tour of the facility was provided to 
the Yelm Lions Club visitors. The group stuck around and provided a combined total of 27.5 man-hours of volun-
teer time. During this time they washed 16 loads of glasses and inspected them. This produced 68 pairs of high 
quality glasses and three and a half boxes of glasses to be sent on to RESPECS recycling plant in California. Lion 
Barrie Wilcox had this to say, “Being longtime Lions Members, it was really rewarding for us to visit the LERC and 
take the excellent tour and then volunteer cleaning some of the many donated glasses. This volunteer Lions Center 
does wonderful work of supplying needed glasses to many many underprivileged people all over the world.”

Please join us for our upcoming Annual Golf Scramble. August 28th, 2022. RSVP by August 14th. 
 
Date 
Sunday, August 28, 2022 
 
Time 
Tee-Time: 8AM 
 
Location 
Spanaway Lake Golf Course  
15602 Pacific Ave S, Tacoma, WA 98444 
 
$75.00/person  
Registration Includes one Cart/foursome and a 
Hot dog for each person 

New this year! Happy hour will begin after 
the golfers are done! We will meet back at 
the clubhouse for drinks, a silent auction, and 
prizes! 

https://spanaparklions.com/golfreg2022/ 

Spanapark Lions - Annual Golf Scramble

https://spanaparklions.com/golfreg2022/
https://spanaparklions.com/golfreg2022/


Border Crossing page 6

MD-19 and BEYOND 
 Lions Club Officer Learning 

All Lions and Leos Welcome 

  All club officers should join for 
the entire session. 

        
 

Email t.smarsh@att.net with questions.  
 

 

LIONS CLUB OFFICER          
LEARNING FOR 2022-2023 
 
Be prepared to enhance your personal 
leadership skills and work with your    
Lions team—in any environment     
whether virtual or face to face.   
 
Join our experienced facilitators from 
MD19. 
 
ALL LIONS and LEOs WELCOME      
 

Choose from one of these sessions: 
 

Saturday, June 11        9:00 AM—12:30 PM     Register for June 11 
 
Saturday, July 16         9:00 AM—12:30 PM     Register for July 16 
 
Saturday, August 27    9:00 AM—12:30 PM     Register for Aug 27  

Learn!  Collaborate!  Share ideas!                                                      
Discuss challenges and develop solutions. 

SSaattuurrddaayy,,  JJuunnee  1111,,  22002222  
SSaattuurrddaayy,,  JJuullyy  1166,,  22002222  
SSaattuurrddaayy,,  AAuugg  2277,,  22002222  

You will receive your ZOOM              
confirmation when you register.  Pre-

assignment sent a few days before event. 

“You hold a unique position to empower your 
club and guide it to success during your term.  
 
To ensure your success, we will present some 
helpful tools and resources for you.  
 
Learn for the first time or return to brush up on 
the key skills, attitudes, and actions of excellent 
leaders.”                   ~from LCI    
 
Join us with your entire club officer TEAM!   

mailto:t.smarsh%40att.net?subject=
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This is the parade shirt for the Montreal Convention.  It will be worn 
with Khaki pants and comfortable shoes.  A hat is recommended for 
walking in the parade. Contact PZC George Sim if you want to get a shirt 
or two.  They are $30 (Can$$).  If you are in the US then contact E.D. 
Peter Anderson….he also has some.  We now have a small “MONTREAL 
2022” patch for the arm for sale for $5.  This patch can also be 
purchased with your shirt or at the Convention.  It can also be put on a 
hat. 

      Sizes are: S, M, 
L, XL, XXL, XXXL . 

This hat was purchased 
on Amazon for 7.99 and I 
added the patch and a 
Patti Hill, LCI 2nd VP pin 
to it.  The pin is available 
at the MD19 office. 

The patch has an adhesive 
back so it presses on nicely.  
Please place on the right 
sleeve as shown in this photo. 

If you have a shirt that you bought for Singapore 2020, you can wear that shirt and just add the “Montreal 
2022” patch so you do not need to purchase a new shirt for the parade if you already have that one. 

Montreal Parade Shirt….. 
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New episodes of the “Taking the Lead” podcast come out weekly on Thursdays! Take a minute to 
listen!

Here’s the scoop: Leader Dogs for the Blind presents Taking the Lead, a podcast where we will take 
a deep dive into the blindness community. Our goal is to bring awareness to issues within the blind-
ness community, as well as the free services we provide to those who are blind or visually impaired. 
Join us on this journey as we learn, laugh, and make a difference in people’s lives! 
 
https://www.leaderdog.org/taking-the-lead/

Leader Dogs for the Blind Has a Podcast!

https://www.leaderdog.org/taking-the-lead/
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Border Crossing / AWeber (Emailed Ads and
Fundraising Events sent to MD19 Lions)

Name of Company or Club: ____________________________________________________________________
Contact Person: ______________________________________ Phone Number: _________________________
Email: ____________________________________________________________________________________
Billing Address: _____________________________________________________________________________
		        Street Address / P.O. Box	                City		       State/Prov.		  Zip/Postal code

Size of Ad: ______________________ #of issues: _____________  Amount Paid: _________________

Submission Guidelines: Camera ready artwork in either a .jpeg, .png or .tif  file. When submitting written copy only, not camera 
ready,  an additional $25.00 will be charged for ad design. You will be asked to sign off on any ad created for you.  Specify ad size 
and number of issues the ad will run.

If paying by credit card, please complete the following:               (  ) Visa     (  ) Master Card
Card # ______________________________________________  Expiry Date ______ / _______
Signature: ____________________________________________ (payment will be in US Funds)

Border Crossing / AWeber (Emailed Ads & An-
nouncements sent to MD19 Lions)

2020-21 Rates cover inclusion in 1 issue of The Border 
Crossing and 1 AWeber Message.
Full Page           $160.00    (8.5 x 11)
1/2 Page               85.00
1/4 Page               50.00
Business Card       35.00

The Border Crossing is published August, October, December, February, 
April & June with a publication date of the 10th of the month. All ad 
information MUST be in the MD19 Office by the last day of the month 
previous to publication. 

The  AWeber announcement with the ad will be emailed out  to all 
subscribers within 10 working days of the Border Crossing in which 
the ad  is published.

The Border Crossing is automatically emailed by AWeber as a link to all club, zone, district and multiple district officers.  Those wanting 
a hard copy of the newspaper, including the above listed officers, will need to purchase a subscription.
2021-2022 Lions Year:
Border Crossing:  6 issues in hard copy format.  Subscription begins with the August issue.  $16.00 to U.S. Addresses; $20.00 to Cana-
dian Addresses.

Roster and Border Crossing:
2021-2022 MD19 Roster Only:  Cost is $6.00 U.S. Funds plus shipping and handling.
	 Add $4.00 S/H for U.S. Addresses and $5.00 for Canadian Addresses.

2021-2022 MD19 Roster plus Hard Copy of Border Crossing:
	 Mailed to U.S. Addresses:  Border Crossing $16.00 plus Roster $11.00 = $27.00 USD
	 Mailed to Canadian Addresses:  Border Crossing $20.00 plus Roster $12.00 = $32.00 USD

Send form below with your check or money order to cover all items ordered to MD19, 4141 Bennett Drive., Bellingham, WA  98226.  No 
Credit Cards Please.  All orders are pre-paid only.  Questions:  360-733-4911 or md19lions@lionsmd19.org

___________________________________________	 _____________________________________________________________
Print Name on Line Above			  Phone Number / Email Address

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
Print Mailing Address			   City		  State/Province		  Zip/Postal Code

Border Crossing Link!  IMPORTANT!  All club, Zone, District and Multiple District Officers and Email Border Crossing subscriptions will 
receive an email from Peter Anderson, via our AWeber email communications system sometime in late July with the Subject:  “Confirm 
You Subscription”.  Within that same email is a link that you need to click on in order to give us permission to send you the Border 
Crossing link and other important MD19 information during the year.  You must confirm your “subscription” in order for us to com-
municate with you by following this procedure.  If you do not confirm that you will accept further communications via AWeber, your 
email will be automatically removed from the list and nothing further can be sent to you.  

Border Crossing Ordering Options

mailto:md19lions%40lionsmd19.org?subject=
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Communication Link:  Whenever a new name is added to the MD19 AWeber email list, the person will receive an 
email from Peter Anderson with the subject:  “Confirm your subscription”.  Within that same email is a link that you 
need to click on in order to give us permission to send you the Border Crossing link and other important MD19 
information during the year. You must confirm your “subscription” in order for us to communicate with you 
by following this procedure. If you do not confirm that you will accept further communications via AWeber your 
email will be automatically removed from the list and nothing further can be sent to you. 

Club Presidents and Secretaries who don’t have an email address, please provide an email address to MD19 so you 
receive information that is emailed via AWeber.

Secretaries have two option for their year-end report:
Activities Summaries. A summary of the year’s activities shall be prepared by the Secretary and received by the 
MD19 Office, with a copy to the District Governor, no later than July 25th. A sample summary report and format 
are included in this Contests and Awards Book following the Secretary of the Year Award Winners. 
OR
The MyLion Metrics report shall be printed and submitted directly to the MD19 Office by the Club Secretary with a 
copy forwarded to the District Governor no later than July 25th. For those secretaries who have the capability, it is 
possible to take a screen shot, paste it to a Word document, save it and email it to the MD19 Office; otherwise, the 
report must be mailed directly to the MD19 Office.

Other MD19 Recognition – Notification has been emailed to Secretaries. 
Forms found on MD19 website under “Toolbox > Forms > Club Forms”

1.	 MD19 Club President Recognition of Excellence Form. Deadline postmarked by July 25th.
2.	 Club Membership Director Recognition of Excellence Form. Deadline postmarked by July 25th. 
3.	 Club Treasurer Recognition of Excellence Form. Deadline postmarked by July 25th. 

MD19 2022-23 First Half Dues Statements:  In late July or early August, the 1st Half MD19 Dues Statements will 
be emailed out to Lions Club Treasurers or Secretary-Treasurers. If no email address has been provided on the LCI 
Club Officer Report Form, the Dues Statements will be mailed as hard copies. 

The 2022-2023 MD19 Roster:  The MD19 2022-23 Rosters will be mailed out in August in a very restricted manner. 
They will automatically be sent to each Lions Club Secretary ONLY. There will also be available the PDF version of 
the roster that can be sent to anyone who wishes it. For those wishing to purchase a hard copy of the MD19 2022-
2023 Roster be aware that there will be a limited supply available after sending to the Club Secretaries and once 
they are gone then your only option will be to receive the PDF. 

IMPORTANT: LCI and MD19 no longer gives dues credit for dropped members reported on the July and January 
WMMRs. Dropped members need to be reported on the June and December WMMRs in order to avoid paying for 
members no longer in the club.

Vital Information

Funding of MD19 Border Crossing: 

The salary for The Border Crossing editor is partially funded by a grant from the MD19 Lions Service and Leadership Development 
Foundation. This is an example of your leadership dollars at work in the Multiple District.
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participate in visitations (including zoom visitations), and begin the introductions of the new officers to community 
leaders. 
 
Change is coming.  For some, it may be new leadership opportunities, or possibly preparing to move into club 
leadership opportunities for the 2023-2024. Whatever path you choose, the information provided in the Club Office 
Learning Session will provide you with up-to-date information to begin and to enhance your current leadership 
knowledge.

Let me leave you with thoughts in Leadership offered by Jim Rohn.

	 Be Strong, But Not Rude
	 Be Kind, But Not Weak
	 Be Bold, But Don’t Bully
	 Be Humble, But Not Shy
	 Be Proud, But Not Arrogant

“Leadership is not about changing the mindset of a group, but in the cultivation of an environment that brings out the 
best and inspires the individuals in that group.”

Remember that WE SERVE. Where there is a NEED there is a LION. That Lion is YOU. Thank you for what each of 
you can do.  

Please continue to stay safe and healthy.

MD19 All Officer Learning 2022-2023 - see page 6.

Registration links: 

July 16		 https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZAtfu6spjMiHdVnCDVuQRS-Q96L6TvTXQDe 

August 27 	 https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZwpduqsrTwuG9UYJS7gA1V5ipMufJ0iMGLW 

Leadership Input - continued from page 1

Anticipated Guest Speaker will be Lions Clubs International Past President
Joe Preston and his wife Lion Joni Preston

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZAtfu6spjMiHdVnCDVuQRS-Q96L6TvTXQDe
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZwpduqsrTwuG9UYJS7gA1V5ipMufJ0iMGLW
https://www.bellinghamcentrallions.org/
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https://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/
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The KOTB Vision Statement: 

Continuing Helen Keller’s Challenge – Lions Empowering Blind Abilities through Access, Inclusiveness and Technology! 

For more details, see KOTB Vision Article on page 4 or email KOTB Secretary at colette.arvidson@gmail.com 

And take a moment to learn more about the original challenge: 2015 October LQ: Knights of the Blind - Lions Clubs 
Video - YouTube

June is Helen Keller Vision Month

Standing room only! Panel discussion, “The Spark that Ignites” from District G Convention. Photo credit: Doug Harvey 

From District 19-I                        
Student:		 Bailey M. Soper 
Age:		  13 (Female) 
Grade:		  Eighth 
School:		  Central Middle School 
Sponsoring Club:		 Victoria Lions Club, I-2 
Students Quote on Peace: 
“Two hands holding a connected world of total peace. Only one mask. 
Can you find it?”

2022 Peace Poster Winner

mailto:colette.arvidson%40gmail.com?subject=
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gN8kr8y7dHs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gN8kr8y7dHs
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Click for more information 

or to register!

PDG Harry Lippincott, MD19 Lions 
Foundation District 19E Represen-
tative presenting a check to Boys 
and Girls Clubs of Spokane County. 
The funds intended use will be to 
better accomplish the goal of so-
cial recreation programming aimed 
at developing communication, 
teamwork, and problem-solving 
skills. 

Pictured (L-R) Tayler Niska, Site Di-
rector, Tamara Korth, Program Op-
erations Director and PDG Harry.

Check for Boys and Girls Clubs of Spokane County

https://www.bellinghamcentrallions.org/golf-tournament/
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Memorials for April 2022

A 2 Mt. Seymour Ronald H. Morrice
A 6 Sunshine Coast James Brookes
A 6 Sunshine Coast Susan Setterstrom
B 4 Mercer Island Ralph Thomas Craig
B 4 Mercer Island Martin Judge
B 4 Mercer Island Milton J. Yanicks
C 2 Olympia West Delores McDermott
E 4 Cranbrook Frank Steinrigler
F 7 Moscow Central Donna M. Gardner
F 8 Lind Larry L. Koch
G 1 Longview Pioneer Peggy A. Mincks
H 7 South Whidbey Arnold Wellman
I 2 Victoria Laurence B. Bailey
I 2 West Shore Lloyd Engleking
I 2 West Shore Art W. Vandonkersgoed

Memorials for May 2022
A 2 Mount Seymour Dennis Simpson
B 1 Snohomish Pat A. Kuhlman
B 5 Renton Wyman Dobson
B 6 Lake Stevens Elliott Cheap
C 3 Kent Leland H. Mullins
C 5 Spanaway Parkland Betty R. Burns
D 3 Logan Lake Harry Morris
E 1 Medical Lake Bonnie M. Cogdill
E 6 Fernie Raymond Peter Pisoni
E 9 Chewelah Valley Dennis A.D. Kotlan
F 3 Walla Walla Eastgate Dale Peck
F 6 Touchet Gardena Darrell A. Sansom
G 2 Ridgefield Rod Logue
H 3 Fort Langley Dennis G. Canessa
H 4 North Delta Bill Fraser
H 5 Port Coquitlam Theresa Huculak
I 3 Salt Spring Island J. Donnie Douglas

 
Percentages of WMMRs received for month of May 2022 and 
Second Half Dues Paid for 2021-2022
	

		  WMMRs	 DUES
	 19-A	 62%	 89%
	 19-B	 61%	 93%
	 19-C	 63%	 95%
	 19-D	 100%	 98%
	 19-E	 76%	 91%
	 19-F	 76%	 93%
	 19-G	 74%	 100%
	 19-H	 89%	 100%
	 19-I	 100%	 99%

	
Special Donations   2021-2022

					     LCIF	 CARE
			 
19-A	 PZC George Sim*		  100
			 
19-C	 PDG Emerson Bishop		  200
	 In Memory of: Lea Bishop &PZC Bob Kelley	
	
 	 PDG Emerson Bishop		  200
	 In Memory of: PDG Bill Karcher & PDG Bob Wagers		
	 PDG Jan & PZC Art Weatherly			   100
	
19-D	 DG Joyce Stevens*				    100
	 PDG Patti Sparks - 19-D Conf. Auction		  50
	 District 19-D Conference Auction Donation	 770
	 19-D Conference		  40
	
19-E	 VCC Lyndon Harriman*	 75
			 
19-F	 Karen Durke*	 35
	 DG Melissa Smith*	 500
			 
19-G	 DG Marilyn & PDG Steve Patterson*	 50
	 2nd VDG Leslie Chasse*	 20
	 PDG Stephen and Shelley Staudinger		        50
	 PDG Kathy Morrison				       300	
	
19-H	 CC John Moralek*	 50
	 Walnut Grove Leo Club (H-3)	 250
	 Michele Barrie*	 150
	 For her children: Scott, Dylan and Ian		
			 
19-I	 District I Convention				         36	
	
	 Council of Governors’ CARE Pledge (10/16/2021)	
	
19-A	 PDG Grace Hwo			   200
19-A	 Eric Miura				   500
19-B	 PID Roger & PDG Rosemary Richert	 100
19-B	 PID Ann & DG Tom Smarsh		  100
19-C	 PCC Al Hedstrom			   100
19-C	 PZC Bob Johnson			   50
19-D	 PDG Joe & PZC Dorothy Nilles		 100
19-D	 DG Joyce Stevens			   200
19-E	 PDG Harry Lippincott		  500
19-G	 DG Marilyn & PDG Steve Patterson	 50
19-H	 Michele Barrie			   50
19-I	 DG Lorne Bunyan			   50
			 
	 * Pledge given at MD19 Convo		



M D 1 9  C a l e n d a r  o f  E v e n t s  2 0 2 1  -  2 0 2 2

Convention Time
LCICon 104th Annual		  Montreal, QC			   June 24-28, 2022
MD19Con 101st Annual	 Penticton, BC		   	 October 13-15, 2022

Anniversary Gala
Bellingham Central 100th Anniversary, B’ham Golf & Country Club	 October 22, 2022
Yakima Lions 100th Anniversary, Harmon Senior Center			  October 29, 2022

Memorial Garden Cleanup 2022
Hosted by Garden Co-Chair Wes Reynolds			   July 9 and July 30, 2022
and PDG Ray Fujiura					     August 13 and August 27, 2022
**all days shown are 9:00 am-11:30am**				   September 10, 2022
						      October 8 and October 29, 2022

Memorial Garden Service
This year will be acknowledging those from			   August 20, 2022 
2019-2020, 2020-2021, and 2022

T h e  f u t u r e  d e p e n d s  o n  Y O U !
A s k  s o m e o n e  t o  b e c o m e  a  L i o n ! 
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The Border Crossing
MD19 Lions Office
4141 W Maplewood Ave
Bellingham, WA 98226   USA


